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MARYLAND BOARD OF ARCHITECTS
MINUTES

January 24, 2018
PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street

3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, MD 21202 
PRESENT:
Paul Edmeades, Chair
Gary Ey

Cynthia Shonaiya 
Stephanie Hopkins 

Kevin Sneed

Douglas Polt
OTHERS PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director 
James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director
Iris Beasley, Board Administrator
Milena Trust, Board Counsel
Shonte Moore, Administrative Specialist
John Corkill
CALL TO ORDER
Paul Edmeades, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:12 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Motion (I) was made by Stephanie Hopkins, seconded by Kevin Sneed and unanimously carried to accept the December 20, 2017 meeting minutes with changes. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Cynthia Shonaiya provided the status of the following complaints:
16-AR-13
Order Signed
18-AR-04
Investigating
16-AR-16
Hold
18-AR-05
Investigating
17-AR-06
Investigating
18-AR-06
Hold
17-AR-14
Authorized Administrative Action
18-AR-07
Hold
17-AR-17
Deny
18-AR-08
Hold 
18-AR-01
Investigating
18-AR-09
AAA 

18-AR-03 
Hold
18-AR-11
Close
Motion (II) was made by Stephanie Hopkins, seconded by Kevin Sneed and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report.
APPLICATIONS FOR ARCHITECT REGISTRATION EXAMINATION
The Board unanimously approved 23 ARE candidates with 1 denial.
OLD BUSINESS
Paul Edmeades discussed registration for upcoming NCARB meetings. The Board will be funding Cynthia Shonaiya, Kevin Sneed, Gary Ey, and Steve Long for the Regional Summit in Wichita Kansas to be held March 8-11. The Board will request Region 2 funding for  Milena Trust and Doug Polt. The NCARB Annual Meeting will be held June 27-July 1 in Detroit Michigan and the Education Symposium will be held October 11-12 in Philadelphia, PA.
NEW BUSINESS
The Board welcomed Douglas Polt as the newest member of the Board.
Steve Long informed the Board that there is a change in the State Ethics Commission financial disclosure form. Board members must now disclose any mortgages that they have with lenders doing business with the State.
Milena Trust informed the Board that Commissioner Victoria Wilkins will need to sign the Tri-National Agreement and the Mutual Recognition Arrangement with New Zealand and Australia. Motion (III) was made by Stephanie Hopkins, seconded by Gary Ey, opposed by Cynthia Shonaiya, and approved by a majority of the Board to allow Milena Trust to obtain the proper signature for these agreements.
The Board decided to move the June 27th meeting to July 25th due to the NCARB Annual Meeting also on June 27.
Paul Edmeades requested that the December 19 Board meeting be moved to December 12. Steve Long will check on the availability of the conference room.

CORRESPONDENCE
There was no correspondence to discuss.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Steve Long reported that the DLLR received 60 applications for the investigator position. Interviews will be held in February and the position should be filled by late March.
BOARD COUNSEL’S REPORT
Milena Trust stated that the bill to approve NAAB programs passed the Senate vote and is moving to the House. She expects the bill to be signed into law in April or May. She also reported that we are getting complaints from licensed professionals that Montgomery County Department of Permits is only accepting digital signatures. She advised the Board that the regulations are being revised to eliminate the requirement for third party verification. Motion (IV) was made by Cynthia Shonaiya, seconded by Doug Polt and carried by the Board to approve revisions to the regulations to eliminate the requirement for third party verification. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, motion (V) was made by Gary Ey, seconded by Stephanie Hopkins and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:00 a.m.
_Original Signed____






Paul Edmeades, Chair  
Date:  ___________
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